Indian Hills Peninsula Civic Club Meeting JANUARY 11, 2020

Officers Present:

President: Jack Maxwell

Vice President: Dan Pradel

Secretary: (substitute for Secretary Garry Japco) Mary Jo Aymes
Sergeant at arms: Mary Jo Aymes

President Jack Maxwell called the meeting to order. Nineteen members were present and one visitor
was in attendance. The minutes from the previous meeting were passed out and read by those in
attendance. President Jack Maxwell asked if there were additions or corrections to the minutes. There
were none.

A motion to approve the minutes was made by Linda Horton and seconded by Marty Pradel. The
minutes were approved.

The Ladies Auxiliary budget was presented by treasurer, Dale Ann Ovelgonne. Dale Ann described the
use of the monies assigned to the beautification committee. She also gave detailed info on the rest of
the Ladies budget. She reported that the road fund had $8,000.00 in it.

Lori Reed, Chairperson of the Ladies Auxiliary explained the cost for the web site which is IHILLS.ORG.
The Ladies Auxiliary budget was approved.

The Civic Club budget was presented by Treasurer, Dale Ann Ovelgonne. She requested that the Civic
Club have a $19,000.00 budget for year 2020. Celeste Williamson made a motion to approve the Ladies
budget, Chuck Barmore seconded the motion.The Ladies Auxiliary budget was approved.

Treasurer, Dale Ann Ovelgonne gave the Civic Club budget for year 2020. The Civic Club asked for
$19,000.00 to be budgeted for 2020. We have the money in the bank; we just went over the 2019
budget. President Jack Maxwell advised us that we definitely need more members. The welcoming
committee was discussed and it was decided that each property owner should welcome their new
neighbors.

Cindy Delay reminded us of the fish fry to be held March 14. We need to be getting items for the silent
auction and deciding who will donate door prizes.

There was a discussion regarding road repairs. The members were informed that the road committee

has already scheduled a meeting with Polk County Commissioner, Bob Willis on January 21, 2020 to
discuss concerns.

President Jack Maxwell introduced Tim Martin who is running for Precient 1 County Commissioner. He
gave a description of his leadership abilities and his past experience. He also told us of how he plans to

save Polk County money and that he will have an “open door policy.”

A motion was made to adjourn by Linda Horton and seconded by Celeste Williamson. The meeting was
adjourned.

A New Year's dinner was served. The ladies out did themselves as the meal was delicious.
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